2nd. September 1946.

My dear Henry,

I am now back from the States after a very busy trip, in which for the first time I saw something of the South, mainly in North Carolina.

I am wanting to hear how the <u>dominula</u> work went this year, and whether Carter was as useful as I hoped he might be. I have heard that the moths were very abundant, and that he caught in all a very large number, but he has not a copy of his data, so I do not know, though I hope, that the populations estimate may be particularly good.

I have received an invitation from Finney to visit Oxford and talk on November 15th. I thought of saying something about random survival and some of Wright's views on its importance, and to take your work with dominula as an example of real data capable of throwing light on all this sort of speculation.

I do hope you have been well and not excessinely interrupted in the various tasks you have undertaken.

Yours sincerely,